





April–June 2021

Dear Praying Friends,

Radio

We are thankful that Calvary Radio continues to be on air! However, we have been struggling quite a bit with electricity. City power has been off a lot. When it is on, the voltage has either been very low, or it's been fluctuating. This is creating some problems with the equipment, so we're also using the battery system quite a bit.

We are working on two solutions for this. First, we purchased a stabilizer, which has been helping increase the voltage. Also, we are working on putting up our solar panels to help give us regular power during the day. We would like to have this system in place before we leave on furlough.

Radio ministry takes quite a bit of time and money, but people are listening! We recently had one man named Justin call in. He was having many problems in his life. He was actively going to various witch doctors to try to solve these problems. They weren't helping, but praise the Lord, he tuned in to Calvary Radio where he heard some preaching! He called in, and we were able to direct him to our church where one of our men talked with him. Praise the Lord, Justin received Christ!

Bible College

Please pray for us as we finish this semester before we leave on furlough. We're already preparing for the next one, as we will be in the States. Please pray for Axis as he will be teaching these classes while we're on furlough. We don't plan to accept new students until we return from furlough.

Other Ministries

Also, please continue to pray for direction with Children's Church. It does not look like we'll be able to open it again before we leave on furlough. Even schools are not completely open yet due to continued Corona issues.

Pray also for the other various ministries of the church and those who are in charge in our absence. Pray for continued soul winning and discipleship opportunities; pray also that there will be a spirit of love and unity among the members of the church. Pray for the village outreaches and continued growth for the leaders out there. We are so thankful that in spite of increasing challenges and opposition to the gospel around the world, God is still working in hearts.

Furlough

We'll be landing in the States on May 20. Right now, we've been busy scheduling meetings and many other activities for this furlough. Please pray for continued direction as we make these decisions. Also, please pray for our family spiritually, emotionally, and physically during this time. If you are still interested in scheduling a meeting with us, please contact us at nswrightuganda2@gmail.com.

Also, during furlough please send any mail to this address: 2100 Scofield Carleton Road / Carleton, MI 48117.

Praver

- Matthew, Tonny, and Axis, and Patrick as they take over various roles in our absence
- The continued growth of our institute and college students
- God's working through Calvary Radio

Yours for Uganda,

Nate, Sara, Andrew, Joseph, Susanna, Caleb, and Daniel Wright

Permanent US Address

Nate and Sara Wright 2100 Scofield Carleton, Carleton MI 48117 (734) 654-2310

New Field Address

Box 373 / Gulu, Uganda / East Africa Email: nswrightuganda2@gmail.com



Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 · Harrison, TN 37341 (423) 344-5050 · www.bimi.org

Sending Church:

Woodcrest Baptist Church 6875 University Ave. NE \cdot Fridley, MN 55432 Pastor Mark Poorman (763) 571-6409 · www.WoodcrestBaptistChurch.org